
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been wonderful to meet you all again and to spend time with your wonderful children! We have enjoyed 

hearing about your summer activities and families and are very much looking forward to our year with you. 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ōǳǎȅ ǿŜŜƪ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 

environment. We are establishing routines and encouraging the children to be as independent as possible. Thank 

you for all your support with this. 

         

  

It would be great if you could send wellies for your child especially on a Tuesday as we are hoping to spend time 

exploring the field and woodland. Thank you 

In the next weeks we will continue our work about ourselves, begin phonics, PE and cooking. Thank you to those 

of you who have signed up to help with this. 

Top tips to help us: 

- Sign up for milk online if your child would like to have it please. 

- A named water bottle is very helpful for your child to have every day. 

- Please could rucksacks be left at home unless your child needs anything for after school. 

- Please ask us if you need to know anything- we are here to help! 
 

Here are some dates for your diary: 

September 18th 9am in the hall and 7pm in Robins Class- Reading and phonics in EYFS 
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October 16th- Early years Curriculum Evening- what is my child learning? 

Please try to come to the meetings they help us to keep you informed and mean we can work closely together 

which really benefits your children. 

We are really excited to be learning with your children and getting to know them better. Thank you for your 

continued support. 

The Robins Team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Welcome to Year 1! 
  
Thank you to those of you who came to meet the teacher last week.  I am looking forward to 

working with you and your children this year.  The children have settled extremely well into the 

new routines and life in Year 1.  They have immensely enjoyed discovering their new classroom and 

outdoor learning space.  

 

 

  

   

 

hǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ǘƘƛǎ ƘŀƭŦ ǘŜǊƳ ƛǎ Ψtŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ tǊŜǎŜƴǘΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƳŜƳƻǊȅΦ  

This week have focused on the toys our parents or grandparents might have played with and how 

they are different or similar to the toys we have now.  The children have had a great time 

investigating the toy box we have borrowed from Dorking Museum. 
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Please do talk to your children about the toys you played with as a child and encourage them to 

speak to older relatives or friends about the toys they enjoyed as a child. 

 

Choosing the first Star of the Week was very tricky since all of the children have made such a great 

star to Year 1.  Last week though our shining star was Neha.  Well done! 

 

Our P.E. lessons are Mondays and Tuesdays, please make sure that your child has a named P.E. kit 

in school every day, just in case!  Also please ensure that they have suitable footwear and clothing 

to wear for P.E. outside when the weather is a bit colder and the ground a bit wetter.   

 

Your child will bring home a library book tomorrow to share with you.  Please help them to 

remember to bring it back next week (Tuesday) so that they can choose another one.   

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=zq+BGoq3&id=53A94B07C039E7D903F0FCBF2E9BC91D9CC26180&thid=OIP.zq-BGoq3PCSO5g5X6gJ0uQD6D6&q=star+of+the+term&simid=608015694419329171&selectedIndex=17


On Friday last week hopefully your child was eager to play their maths game with you?  Maths 

games will be changed every Friday so feel free to play it as many times as your child wants to until 

then.  Please write a comment in the diary to show your child has played the Maths game and 

reflect how they found it.   

 

Please make sure your child has a Book Bag in school every day, they do not need an additional 

backpack to bring their Book Bag to school in!  Equally please ensure they have a named water 

bottle with them every day.  Fruit snacks will continue to be provided for them.  Remember to sign 

up online for milk if you would like your child to receive this at morning playtime.  

https://www.coolmilk.com/  

 

We are always extremely grateful for any parental help you can offer so please do speak us if you 

are able to come in.  Thank you to those who have already volunteered.  We are hoping to cook 

every Friday ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǇǇŜƴΦ  LΩƳ 

happy tƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƘŀǘ 

often and would rather email me, please contact me on slegg@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

The Kingfisher Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.coolmilk.com/
mailto:slegg@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk


 

Welcome to Swans Class! 

²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǊŜƭŀȄƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ Ŧǳƴ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ōǊŜŀƪ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ 

ahead. 

This week, we have spent time getting to know each other as well as introducing the children to the new 

ǊƻǳǘƛƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ нΦ hǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ƛǎ Ψ¢ƘŜ DǊŜŀǘ CƛǊŜ ƻŦ [ƻƴŘƻƴΩ which is a history based topic, 

but we are hoping to incorporate it into our Science anŘ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ Lƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ΨIƻǿ 

ǘƻ CƛƴŘ DƻƭŘΩ ōȅ Viviane Schwarz. This book is linked to our Science (Materials and their Properties) and the 

children have enjoyed writing sentences of the things you will need to find gold.  In maths, the children 

have shown great resilience with some tricky place value learning, but did extremely well. Using the 

resources helped them grasp trick concepts, quickly.  

Our other topics this year are as follows: 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 and 2 

Great Fire of 
London 

Materials and 
their uses 

See Me Grow Inventors and 
Inventions 

Animals and their 
Habitats 

 

Reading 

Your child has been given a new home reading book and a reading record to bring home. We would really 

encourage them to try and read as often as possible out of school as this will impact positively on all of 

their learning. There is no need to read a wholŜ ōƻƻƪ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ŀǎ ƛǘΩǎ ŦŀǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƛƳŜ 

discussing what has been read rather than trying to plough through book after book. There is a list of the 

kind of questions you can ask your children, stuck in the front of their reading record. We will be rewarding 

the children for regular reading so could you please be sure to record any comments in their records. 

 

Spellings 

Each week, your child will be given a list of spellings which we have been learning in class that week. 

Spelling is taught explicitly each day. The spellings are usually connected to a specific spelling rule.  We 

would like you to explore the words and practise them. Perhaps you could spot them in reading books. At 

school, the children will be taught the patterns through games, activities and dictations where they will 

need to apply the letter patterns independently. 

Homework 

Next week, your child will bring home a maths game which we would like you to play together. The maths 

games help reinforce the mental maths skills that we cover in class and are hopefully lots of fun!  
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PE and Games 

We will have our PE and Games lessons on a Tuesday and Friday it is important that the children have their 

full kits in school every day just in case, including trainers/plimsolls and track suits as the weather becomes 

colder. 

 

Parent Helpers 

We are always grateful for parental help with trips and cooking. If you would like to volunteer your help, 

then please speak to myself or Mrs Leonard.  

 

We are always happy to answer any questions so ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŀǎƪΦ 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Miss Clemson and Mrs Leonard 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Welcome to Year 3. 

 

What a fantastic start to the year! We have been thrilled at how well the children have settled into their 
ƴŜǿ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ όŀƴŘΣ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎŀǎŜǎΣ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎύΦ !ǎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǎ ΨŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǘŜΩ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ 
working together in team games and tasks. It has been pleasing to see how many new friendships have 
been made already and we hope to foster more as the year progresses. 

 

Our year are very lucky to have a number of adults working alongside Mrs Perrin and Miss Coulson. Our 
team for the year group includes: Mrs Long, who will be working in both classes during the week, and Mrs 
Dawson, Mrs Forrest, Mrs Skogstad and Mrs Balyckyi who are working with designated children.  

 

In Year 3 we aim to structure as many of our subjects around our topics, here are the topics we will be 
covering: 

 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

Ancient 
Egyptians 

Animals 
(including 
humans) 

World War 
One 

Light and 
Shadow 

Plants Our Local 
Environment 

 

In order to see a more in depth plan please refer to the curriculum map on the year 3 page of the school 
website.  

http://www.west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk/page/?title=Year+Three&pid=58 

 

²ƛǘƘ ΨŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǘƛƻƴΩ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊƳ ǿƛǘƘ Ψ¢ƘŜ Dƛŀƴǘ WŀƳ {ŀƴŘǿƛŎƘΩΤ ŀ ǎǘƻǊȅ 
written by John Vernon-Lord which involves a community of people coming together to solve a waspish 
problem. We have been encouraging the children to empathise with the characters and we have been using 
adjectives to describe feelings and emotions. We will continue this story for one more week during which 
we will work on story sequencing with a view for them to retell the story in their own words.  

 

In Maths we have begun our place value unit. We have been using concrete resources such as straws, 
counters, unifix cubes, beads and dienes to make numbers to one thousand, focusing on counting in 
hundreds. The children have drawn picture representations to showcase their learning and help them solve 
problems. The Friday homework reflects what they have been learning in class. This week we will continuing 
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to represent numbers to 1,000 in different ways. The emphasis is on developing a deeper understanding of 
mathematical concepts through a mixture of practical and problem solving tasks.  

 

о/Ωǎ t9 ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ оtΩǎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ 
to have their PE is in school on these days. This term we are focussing on Egyptian dancing and hockey.  

 

The children now have reading diaries and books to take home with them from school. We expect the 
reading diaries and books to come to school every day please, ready for our guided reading sessions and for 
individual reading when time allows.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact us. You can see us after school in 
the playground or email us at the following addresses.  

 

 

Have a lovely week!  

  

Mrs Perrin and Miss Coulson  
ccoulson@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk 
gperrin@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk 
 

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:ccoulson@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk
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²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ¸ŜŀǊ пΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ 

 

We hope you have all had a fantastic first week back at school. We 

started the year with a bang, learning about Celtic Warriors and 

creating shields to protect us in battles. We hope that the two classes 

ǿƻƴΩǘ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ǿŀǊ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜ ǎƻƻƴΣ ōǳǘ ƛŦ ǿŜ Řƻ ǘƘŜƴ ǿŜ are ready! In 

English we have been exploring fantasy stories, ready to start 

planning our own this week. In Maths we have started with place 

value and will be continue with this over the next few weeks.   

 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ΨƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ƛǘ ǿŜ have include 

all the information from the evening in this learning letter.  

 

Our year group has a number of adults working alongside Miss White and Miss Golding. Our teaching 
assistant for the year group is Mrs Chana, we also have Mrs Dawson, Mrs Ferrier, Mrs Ski, Mrs Macdonald 
and Miss Wilby working with designated children.  

 

Below are the topics we are going to be covering throughout the year. We have included our History, 

Geography and Science topics and some of the texts we will be studying in English too.  

 

Autumn Invaders and Settlers 

Sound  

Electricity 

Iron Man  

Spring  Natural Disasters  

Continents  

Teeth and the digestive system  

Food Chains 
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Summer  Jurassic Coast  

Democracy and Civil Rights  

States of Matter  

Habitats  

Stone Girl, Bone Girl  

 

To see a more detailed overview of the year, including our Maths topics, please look on the Year 4 page on 

ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ  

This year we will be continuing with the times table challenges. The children will be doing times tables 

every Tuesday morning and will be bringing home their sheets so they can practise for the following week. 

Every child now has a reading diary, they are expected to record their reading at least 4 times a week and 

to write a comment about their reading twice a week. We have included a picture below as to how they 

can set out their reading diaries. We will be writing a comment every two weeks on how the children have 

been progressing with their reading at school and any other areas if applicable.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our PE lessons for both classes are on a Monday and a Wednesday. As these are subject to change it would 

be useful for all children to have their PE kits in school every day. We will be going on the field even if it is 

muddy so if children can have a plastic bag for their trainers and spare socks to wear in PE too.  

 

Our shiny Stars of the Week this week were Isla and George B. Well done for a fantastic start to the year!  

 

Enjoy your week,  

 

Miss White and Miss Golding 

cwhite@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk 

sgolding@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk  

mailto:cwhite@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:sgolding@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk


 Year рΩǎ Learning Letter 

Monday 17th  September 2018 
 

 
 
Welcome Back! 
The Year 5 Team would like to extend a warm welcome to all of you! The children have had a great first full 
week and are beginning to settle back into the routine of school life. Thank you to all of you who came along 
ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ΨaŜŜǘ ¢ƘŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊΩ ŜǾŜƴƛƴg last Monday; we hope that you found it informative and helpful. 
 
Last Week 
In Maths last week, we focussed on place value and rounding numbers, using a range of resources. Children 
looked carefully at how numbers are partitioned, using place value grids and counters and presented their 
learning using a variety of representations. 

 

                    
 
Our English learning began by reading the legend of King Arthur, in particular the story of Sir Gawain and the 
Loathly Lady. The children built up a bank of vocabulary and phrases which they then used to generate a 
ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ŘŜǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜΦ hǳǊ ǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ψ-ƻǳƎƘΩ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴ όŜƎΣ 
tough, although, through, drought, thorough etc). Our grammar focus was combining adjectives and nouns to 
make expanded noun phrases (eg, a bright, breezy Autumn morning). Science and Art combined last week, as 
the children created covers for their nature journals in which they will be recording observations and detailed 
notes about the natural environment of the school grounds, focusing particularly on plant and animal life 
cycles. Our History topic started with a bang when Year 5 were fortunate enough to hear of the possible 
existence of some Anglo-Saxon artefacts on the school field!  
 
This Week 
Our Maths larning will be moving on to comapring and ordering larger numbers (up to 1,000,000) while in 
English we will be developing our descriptive skills further by looking at the other characters feautured in the 
[ƻŀǘƘƭȅ [ŀŘȅ ǎǘƻǊȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ψ-ŎƛƻǳǎΩ ŀƴŘ Ψ-ǘƛƻǳǎΩ ǎǳŦŦƛȄŜǎ όŜƎΣ vicious and 
ambitious) and our grammar focus is the relative clause (eg, ΨYƛƴƎ !ǊǘƘǳǊΣ who was brave and bold, was 
ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ ǘƻ DǳƛƴŜǾŜǊŜΦΩ) Our Art topic of Observational Drawing begins this week by exploring different media 
and ways of mark making; this will link closely to our Science work. In outdoor PE, Mrs Hoskins will be 
ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŦƻƻǘōŀƭƭƛƴƎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƎȅƳƴŀǎǘƛŎǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ŏƻntinuing to look at different types 
of rolls.    
 
Stars of the Week 
Our first superstars of Year 5 are Guy Blanchard (5G) and Molly McCormick (5H). Well done to both of them!  
 
Curriculum Links 
https://ttrockstars.com/home 
Fantastic fun for times table practice. 
http://www.bbc.co.uk/guides/zq2m6sg 
The BBC Primary History site has lots of information about the Anglo-Saxons. 
 

https://ttrockstars.com/home
http://www.bbc.co.uk/guides/zq2m6sg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Polite Reminders 
Please remember that children should be recording their reading at least 4 times per week, along with a 
short comment about what they have read. Well done to the majority of children who did this! The new 
Reading Challenge will be launched next Friday by Miss Hopkins. 
Your child should have come home last Friday with both Maths and Topic homework. Maths will be given out 
every Friday, to be returned the following Wednesday. The deadlines for the two pieces of topic homework 
are Friday 28th September and Wedmesday 17th October. 
t9 ƪƛǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƘŜŎƪŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΦ ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜȄǇŜŎǘ ƪƛǘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦ рDΩǎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ 
are on Wednesdays and Fridays, whiƭŜ рIΩǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΦ  
 
 
Have a lovely week, 
 
Ms Hart and Mr Gardiner 
fhart@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk 
dgardiner@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk 

mailto:fhart@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:dgardiner@west-ashtead.surrey.sch.uk


 

Welcome Back!! 
It is going to be a very exciting final year at West Ashtead for the children and we are looking 
forward to going on that journey with them. They have settled really well and already we are back 
into the rhythm of learning. 
 
Staff 
We are: 6H Miss Hopkins, 6M Ms Morgan and 6P Miss Penrose with Mrs Bridgens, Mrs Hill, Mrs 
Price, Mrs De Almeida and Mrs Newman providing 1-1, in-class and intervention support as 
required. 
 
Overview of the Year 6 Curriculum 
 

 
Maths routines: 

¶ Times table tests once a week ï These are generated from the following website, if you 
would like to practice at home: http://www.timestables.me.uk/printable-pdf-quiz-
generator.htm  

¶ Fluent in 5 daily ï These questions are designed to speed up mental and written arithmetic 
skills.  

 
Weekly English routines:  

¶ SPaG 

¶ Spelling rules introduced weekly and practice daily with a dictation test at the end of each 
week ï The Year 5/6 spelling words can be found here along with some engaging online 
games for practice: https://spellingframe.co.uk/  

¶ Reading comprehension 
 
Potential trips this Term: 
We are looking into a visit to Henley Fort during November and will provide further information 
shortly. 
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